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From: Bjorn [boganbjorn@gmail.com]

Sent: Wednesday, 29 May 2013 8:47 AM

To: <office@premier.nsw.gov.au>

Subiect: Letter ftom Nature Conseruation Gouncil

Dear Prernier,

May I remind you that you made some promises before the election?

To walk away from thern now will have devastating consequences for you as a politician - who
could / would ever trust you again?

FYI I sent you this letter from the Nature Conservation Council. I

The rcsurrection of the Waltarah 2 coalmine proposal near Wyong on the Central Coast highlights
the need for binding legal protections for the state's drinking watei catchments, according to thã
Nature Conservation Council of NSW.

The state govemment is again calling for public comment on the project, which was rejected in 2011
because of its unacceptable risks to water resources and risks to wild-life.

"This project is only back on the table because Premier Barry O'Farrell has not fulfilled his pre-
election pronrise to stop the Wallarah mine and protect water catchments from mining develòpment,"
said NCC Chief Executive Officer Pepe Clarke.

"Before his election in 20t l, Mr O'Farrell gave a personal guarantee his government would ensure
that mining could not occur in drinking water catchments.

"At the time, Mr O'Farrell and Centr¿¡l Coast MP Chris Hartcher, who is now Minister for
Resources, were photographed together wearing T-shirts with the words 'Water Not Coal'
e¡nblazoned across them. [See below]

"It's time the Mr O'Farrell delivered on his water catchments promise by creatìng binding legat
protections to- ensure proposals like Wallarab 2 cannot be apprbved by túe Planning Assessment
Commission."

Last Friday, the government called for public submissions on a revised proposal for the Wallarah 2
rnine, which would ¡esult in the extraction of up to 5 million tonnes of pollùting coal a year 28 years
from an area north-west of Wyong, undermining several waterways. puUtic submissioni on the
proposal close on June 21.

The state government in early 2011 rejected wallarah coal mine because of:

o uncertainty around subsidence;
. unâcceptable impacts on surface water quality;
r uncertainty around ecological impacts; and
c uncertainty around heritage impacts,
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Then Planning Minister fon¡' Kelly in March 2011 conclu ed that the project was ,hot consìstent
with tho pnncþe¡ of eeological sust¿inable developmenl including trrä piecau6Jnal niinøro *o
as a çonsÊquence is not in tl¡e pubtic interest,,, [l]




